


 

ACTON-BOXBOROUGH REGIONAL SCHOOL COMMITTEE (ABRSC) MEETING  
 

Library                         April 28, 2016 
R.J. Grey Junior High School                         7:00 p.m. 
                 

 
AGENDA 

1. Chairman’s Introduction (7:00) 
1.1. Annual Spring Town Elections (Acton was 3/29, Boxborough will be 5/16) 

1.1.1.  Welcome to Eileen Zhang, new Acton member 
 
2. Statement of Warrant & Approval of Minutes  

2.1. ABRSC Meetings of 3/17/16 and 4/7/16 (addendum) 
 

3. Public Participation  
 

4. ABRSD FY17 Budget and Town Meeting Update– Glenn Brand (oral) 
4.1. Boxborough Town Meeting begins on May 9 

 
5. FY17 Kindergarten Registration Update – Marie Altieri  

 
6. ABRSD FY16 Quarter 3 Report – Clare Jeannotte, Glenn Brand 

6.1. ABRSD Financial Reports as of 3/31/16  
6.1.1.  Revenue vs Budget 
6.1.2.  Expenses vs Budget 
6.1.3.  Special Revenue 
6.1.4.  Grants 

6.2. Questions/Comments from Acton and Boxborough Finance Committees 
 

7. ABRSD Capital Study Update – Glenn Brand   
7.1. Link to materials: http://www.abschools.org/district/school-capital-and-space-planning  
7.2. Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA) Statements of Interest Application Update 
7.3. Phase II: Working Group and Visioning Team Update  
7.4. Tours of Conant (10am), Douglas (11 am) and Gates (12) Schools on May 2 
7.5. Capital and School Needs Committee Update (oral)   
 

8. Demographic Survey Update – Kristina Rychlik (oral) 
 

9. Subcommittee Reports    
9.1. Budget  – Maria Neyland (oral)  

9.1.1. Meeting on 3/13/16 
9.2. Policy –  

9.2.1. Unexpired Term Fulfillment, File: BBBE – First Reading – Brigid Bieber  
9.2.2. Committee Member Conflict of Interest, File: BCB – First Reading – Brigid Bieber  
9.2.3.  Teaching About Drugs, Alcohol and Tobacco, File: IHABA – First Reading –  
9.2.4.  Use of Weapons as Part of Instruction, File: IHAMD – First Reading 

9.2.4.1. Procedures, File: IHAMD-R 
9.2.5.  Visitors to the Schools, File: KI – First Reading – Amy Krishnamurthy 

9.3. Comparative Communities Study – Diane Baum 
 

10. School Committee Member Reports   
10.1. Acton Leadership Group (ALG) – Kristina Rychlik, Paul Murphy  

10.1.1. Minutes of meeting on 3/15/16 



 

10.2. Boxborough Leadership Forum (BLF) – Maria Neyland   
10.3. Health Insurance Trust (HIT)– Mary Brolin  
10.4. Acton Finance Committee – Kristina Rychlik, Deanne O’Sullivan 
10.5. Acton Board of Selectmen –  

10.5.1. Acton Community member to serve on Town Capital Improvement Planning Committee      
 (with Kristina Rychlik) 

10.6. Boxborough Finance Committee- Mary Brolin 
10.7. Boxborough Board of Selectmen – Maria Neyland, Brigid Bieber 
10.8. Minuteman Technical High School (MMT) Update – Diane Baum 
10.9. PTO/PTSO/PTF Co-Chairs– Deanne O’Sullivan 

 11. Annual Superintendent’s Evaluation Process – Kristina Rychlik 11.1. MA Model System for Educator Evaluation Part VI:  Implementation Guide for  Superintendent Evaluation http://www.doe.mass.edu/edeval/model/PartVI.pdf 11.2. Appendix A:  Superintendent Rubric  http://www.doe.mass.edu/edeval/model/PartIII_AppxA.pdf 11.3. Appendix B:  End-of-Cycle Summative Evaluation Report:  Superintendent (see link 
 above with will be populated with Dr. Brand’s information)  11.4. Process Overview slides from 10/16/14 SC meeting, Marie Altieri 11.5. FY16 Evaluation Timetable 11.6. Superintendent’s Performance Goal – Midcycle Review Memo, Glenn Brand, 2/5/16 11.7. Copy of previous year’s evaluation  11.8.  General public request for input on Superintendent’s performance – Kristina Rychlik 

 
12. ABRSC Summer Workshop and FY17 Meeting Schedule Assumptions – Kristina Rychlik 

12.1. July Workshop and August Business Meeting? 
12.2. Two Business Meetings per month starting in September, except for April and May?  
 

13. Superintendent’s Report/Updates – Glenn Brand  
13.1. Challenge Success Letter to ABRSD Families  

 
14. FOR YOUR INFORMATION   

14.1. ABRHS Discipline Report 4/1/16 
14.2. RJGJHS Discipline Report 4/1/16 (addendum) 
14.3. Monthly Student Enrollment, 4/1/16 
14.4. ELL Student Population by School, 4/1/16 
14.5. 2016 Annual Town Meeting FY17 Proposed Budget Book  
  https://sites.google.com/a/abschools.org/district-
design/departments/finance/FY17-AB-budget-book.pdf?attredirects=0&d=1  
14.6. AB Connector newsletter, April 2016 
14.7. Press Release: Appointment of Dawn G. Bentley, Ed.D. as Assistant Superintendent for 

 Student Services, effective 7/1/16 
14.8. Letter to Senator James Eldridge from Dr. Brand re Senate Bill #2203 re Charter Schools 
14.9. Family Learning Series: Pam Allyn, 5/19/16 at 7:00 p.m. in the RJG Jr High School 

 
16.  Adjourn   
 
NEXT MEETINGS:  
May 9  Boxborough Town Meeting begins, 7:00 p.m. in the Blanchard Gym 
May 19  ABRSC Meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the Jr High Library 
June 9  ABRSC Meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the Jr High Library 
June 23  ABRSC Meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the Jr High Library 



                    
 

Our Mission is to prepare all students to attain their full potential as life‐long learners, critical thinkers, 
and productive citizens of our diverse community and global society. 

Acton‐Boxborough Regional School District 
Personnel Office 

16 Charter Road   Acton, MA  01720 
978‐264‐4700 x 3209  fax: 978‐264‐3340 

www.abschools.org 

   

Marie Altieri 

Director of Personnel and Administrative Services 

 

To:   Acton‐Boxborough Regional School Committee 

Date:  April 25, 2016 

Re:    Kindergarten Lottery Update 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

The kindergarten lottery was held on April 21, 2015. This year we moved to an on‐line registration 

system with an automated lottery. All students have been placed, information transmitted directly into 

Powerschool, and families were emailed their placements from the program. The details of the 

distribution of students and placements is outlined below.  

Kindergarten Lottery  

We have placed 315 students in 16 classrooms with a current average class size of 19.6. Based on our 

discussion at the April 7, 2016 School Committee meeting, we added a classroom at Blanchard to 

accommodate the large number of students who have registered. Blanchard, Merriam, McCarthy‐Towne 

and Conant will host three kindergarten classrooms next year, and Gates and Douglas will host two.   

Of the 315 students enrolled, 88.6% were placed in their first choice school. Thirty‐Six students (11.4%) 

did not receive their first choice.  In prior years we have had 92% ‐ 95% receive their first choice, or 

about 20‐25 families who did not receive their first choice. This year we moved from three kindergarten 

classrooms at Douglas to 2, and 2 kindergarten classrooms at Conant to three. The first year that we 

move from three to two tends to result in a waiting list in that school.  

All Day Kindergarten 

For the last few years, we have had about two thirds of kindergarten families request all day K. This year 

we had 67% of incoming kindergarten families (210 students) request all day.  I’m pleased to report that 

we were able to place all but 18 in all day k. This means that 91.4% of those that requested all day were 

placed in all day. A few more should be able to move in as seats become available.   

Based on community feedback, we decided to go ahead and make the two kindergarten classrooms at 

Douglas “hybrid” kindergartens. As a result, everyone who requested all day k at Douglas can have all 

day, and everyone who requested half day k can have half day. In addition, we had enough requests for 

all day k at four schools that we can run two all day and one half day class. This has significantly 

increased the total number of all day k seats available.  
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Of the sixteen kindergartens, nine of them are all day kindergartens, two of them are hybrid 

kindergartens (all day with some half day students), and five of them are half day kindergartens. All of 

the half day kindergartens will run mornings only, all year long. There will be no mid‐year switch from 

morning to afternoon kindergarten. 

2016‐2017 Kindergarten Classroom Sections: 

School  All Day K  Half Day K  Hybrid K  All Day Waitlist 

Blanchard  2  1    4 

Conant  2  1    3 

Douglas      2  0 

Gates  1  1    4 

McCarthy‐Towne  2  1    0 

Merriam  2  1    7 

 

History of all day kindergarten requests and seats available: 

School Year  Total 
Enrolled 

All Day K 
Requests 

Total 
Placed in 
ADK 

All Day K 
Waitlist 

% ADK 
Requests 

Number of ADK 
Classrooms 

2016‐2017  315  210  192  18  67%  11 (2 hybrid) 

2015‐2016  275  191  161  30  69%  10 (4 hybrid) 

2014‐2015*  296  202  161  41  68%  7 

2013‐2014*  273  180  133  47  66%  7 

2012‐2013*  269  163  120  43  60%  6 

2011‐2012*  288  144  90  54  50%  5 

*The numbers prior to 2015‐2016 were prior to regionalization, and do not include Blanchard.  

From 2011‐2015, there were an additional 40‐60 kindergarten students at Blanchard in two hybrid 

kindergartens.  

There is a one month deposit due for all day kindergarten on May 15. We generally have a few families 

who withdraw at that time. This will allow some students to move from the waitlist.  Also, as new 

families move in we should be able to place more students in all day k.  

 

As you know, we have many students who move in and out over the next few months. As that happens, 

we will move students off of the waitlists for their school.  































































Office of the Superintendent 
Acton-Boxborough Regional School District 

16 Charter Road 
Acton, MA  01720 

www.abschools.org 
 
 
 
To:  Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee 
From:  Glenn A. Brand, Ed.D.  
Date: February 5, 2016 
Re: Superintendent Mid-Year Review  
 
  
As we approach the mid-point of the year I welcome the opportunity to provide 
an update to the Committee as well as the communities of Acton and 
Boxborough regarding progress on my 2015-16 goals to date.  
 
As you will recall, I presented these goals to you back in September and sought 
your formal approval by-way of your vote. The development of these goals is 
consistent with the required evaluation system for school superintendents in the 
state of Massachusetts under the Department of Elementary and Secondary 
Education (DESE’s) model evaluation system for educator evaluation.  
 
Below you will find a brief update regarding work on these goals and where 
related activity is at as of this point in the year.  
 
The information that follows is intended to serve as a “progress report” of my 
work-to-date in these areas. I will provide a more thorough report on the status 
of these goals later in the school year. Collectively, the assessment of my progress 
on these goals serves as one piece of data in support of your overall evaluation of 
my performance as the Superintendent of Schools for the Acton-Boxborough 
Regional School District.  
 
 
I look forward to the opportunity of discussing these goals with you at your 
regularly scheduled meeting on February 11.  
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Superintendent’s Performance Goal Report – Mid Cycle Review 
Glenn A. Brand, Ed.D. 

February, 2016 
 
 
 
PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE GOAL #1:  
 
MASS/DESE New Superintendent Induction Program (NSIP) - during the 2015-16 
school year I will participate in year two of the three year NSIP program.  
 
 

Original Strategies Outlined Status 
 

Attend all content days over the course of the 
school year and complete all assignments.  
 

 
• Attended full day workshop sessions 

on September 17 & November 19.  
 

Complete as many ‘coaching’ days/sessions as 
possible with Dr. Kingston. 
 

• Dr. Kingston visits the district in a 
“coaching capacity” where he observes 
meetings, visits classrooms with me 
and meets one-on-one 

• Visits are usually two-hour blocks of 
time 

• Dates of his visits to the district have 
included 09/22; 10/21; 11/17; 12/21; 
01/12; 01/29 

 
 
Reflections & Comments: 
 
This first goal centers entirely around my participation in the second year of the 
New Superintendent Induction Program. This program, jointly supported by the 
Massachusetts Association of School Superintendents (MASS) as well as the 
Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) has been designed 
to specifically support those new to the school superintendent role.  
 
Although the program this year includes fewer face-to-face meetings as well as a 
reduced number of “coaching” days in-district, it remains a valuable program in 
its provision of useful leadership related tools and the opportunity to cultivate a 
strong network of colleagues in the superintendendency role.  
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PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE GOAL #2:  
 
Meeting Management & Productivity – during the course of the upcoming school 
year, I will work towards improving my direct efforts in maximizing 
productivity of leadership team meetings through focusing on meeting planning, 
execution and follow-up strategies.  
 
 

Original Strategies Outlined Status 
 

Explore various management and leadership 
readings to learn about strategies associated 
with highly effective meeting management. 
 

 
• Reading current book  “Meeting Wise: 

Making the Most of Collaborative Time 
for Educators”  

Introduce and explore the use of various 
strategies within meetings. 
 

• Begin to experiment with a variety of 
feedback mechanisms, protocols  

Create an online portal that allows for the 
collection of relevant meeting agendas, 
minutes and action plans.  

 

• Google site has been created for 
internal use by members of the School 
Leadership Team (SLT) to track 
documents, maintain minutes and 
agendas etc.  
 

Gather feedback at both the midway and end 
of the year to help inform the overall degree of 
success. 

 

• Survey to go out to SLT members week 
of February 8 

 
 
Reflections & Comments: 
 
My work in this area is ongoing as I continue to try and balance meeting time 
with supporting all of the necessary work that administratively we need to 
attend to.  The SLT team (Cabinet and Principals), consisting of 17 people in total, 
meets regularly for two (2) meetings a month scheduled for two (2) hours. With 
the considerable work ongoing at the district and building level, there is a 
constant need to carefully balance the time and attention that can be 
appropriately given to certain agenda items.  
 
I will continue to explore various ways to gather feedback around what works 
best to maximize our time together, opportunities for feedback and the chance to 
be reflective over those most timely and important items that need to be dealt 
with in our meetings.  
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STUDENT LEARING GOAL:  
 
Student Support Services – in conjunction with the Interim Director of Pupil 
Services, Director of Special Education and Assistant Superintendent for 
Teaching and Learning, I will coordinate a review of our district’s student 
support services practices across each of our schools related to the services 
students PreK-12 receive in both our regular and special educational settings. 
Using the framework of the Massachusetts Tiered System of Supports (MTSS) this 
review will more closely examine the following:    
 

• The current approaches taken to the modification of the curriculum within 
the regular education setting including a focus on the use of the district 
and school curriculum accommodation plan (s); 

• A review of the strengths, weaknesses and overall satisfaction with our 
teacher-assistance teams (TATs); 

•  The district’s current capacity for supporting inclusionary practices of 
students with specialized needs within the regular educational setting.  

 
 
 
 

Original Strategies Outlined Status 
 
Develop an ad hoc committee to: 
 
Develop a methodology for assessing the 
current supports and interventions in the 
district in our schools.  

 

 
See Notes Below 

Study and review the current state of 
curriculum accommodation planning and 
identify recommendations for improvements.  

 

 
See Notes Below 

Gather and examine current data with our 
TATs including a focus on their strengths, 
weaknesses and overall satisfaction. 
 

 
See Notes below 

 
Develop an effective way in which to 
understand the state of inclusionary practices 
throughout the district and what is needed in 
order to further support the inclusion of 
students with specialized needs in the regular 
educational setting. 

 
 

See Notes below 
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Reflections & Comments: 
 
Based upon further discussion and consideration with Dr. Marilyn Bisbicos 
(Interim Director of Student Services) and Ms. Mary Emmons (Director of Special 
Education), the decision was made to take the specific approach of creating two 
(2) separate working groups.  
 
Group I: Inclusionary Practices and Interventions 
 
This group is being lead by Ms. Emmons and includes 16 educators and 
administrators from throughout the district. The level of interest in coming 
together to begin to focus on this area was truly wonderful and would seem to 
serve as a testament to the commitment that so many in the district have in terms 
of this work.  
 
The overarching foundation that serves as central to the purpose of this group’s 
work is to examine ways to address the needs of our increasing high needs 
population through the identification of strategies and practices in providing 
support for all students within the classroom setting.  
 
This group recently had its first meeting on January 27 where materials were 
handed out about RTI and MA Tiered System of Support (MTSS). The group is 
also creating a list of questions to ask some of our like towns. Three more 
meetings are scheduled and the group will look to further investigate 
inclusionary practices.  
 
 
Group II: Child Study Working Group  
 
The second working group, led by Dr. Bisbicos, will be targeted around 
examining our district’s child study teams in all schools. Their first meeting is 
scheduled for February 8 and includes a cross section of staff representing school 
administrators, teachers and psychologists.  
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DISTRICT IMPROVEMENT GOAL #1  
 
District Strategic Plan - by the end of the current school year I will oversee the 
development of a new strategic plan for the district that clearly sets out our 
priorities for the next three years.  

 
 
 

 
 

Original Strategies Outlined Status 
 

Continue to work with the District Leadership 
Team (DLT) on identifying emergent priorities 
from the Superintendent’s Entry Plan Report. 

 
 
 

 
• DLT meetings dedicated in support of 

this work thus far include December 9 
and February 10.  

• Future DLT meetings to advance this 
work include March 16, May 4, June 15 
and August 10 & 11 
 

Develop a plan to engage first the faculty and 
staff and then the broader community in the 
vetting process of identifying priorities. 
 

• Established a strategic planning group 
to help facilitate the process 

• Meetings have been held on December 
1 & 16; January 12 & 20; February 2 

• Volunteers members include Sinikka 
Gary (ABRHS), Lynne Laramie 
(District), Deb Bookis (District) and 
Chris Whitbeck (Douglas Elementary 
School) 

Hold a variety of community forums that allow 
for input into the priorities and emerging 
strategic objectives. 
 

• TBD  

Construct the district’s new strategic plan that 
includes expectations around district & school 
alignment, strategic initiatives and forms of 
measurement and evaluation 
 

• Ongoing  

 
 
 
Reflections & Comments: 
 
Previous experience in different school districts, alongside an understanding of 
the process taken last time in this district, has led me to believe that the best 
opportunity to develop a robust strategic plan is when those most directly 
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involved with implementing the plan have the opportunity for input and 
engagement.  
 
To this end, I have decided to structure a strategic planning process that begins 
with the members of the District Leadership Team (or DLT). The DLT, consisting 
of all building and district staff who serve in a leadership role and who have 
direct links to every staff member of the district, have begun the process of 
developing the central tenants of our future plan. Work to date includes time 
spend developing our core beliefs, mission and vision as a school system.  
 
In the coming weeks DLT members, who hold central ties to each and every staff 
member in the district, will begin to bring to staff these draft statements for 
feedback, input and suggestions.  Following this process, members of the School 
Committee and our Acton and Boxborough community will also be engaged as 
well to gather feedback.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Superintendent’s Performance Goal Report – Mid Cycle Review 
Glenn A. Brand, Ed.D. 
February 2016  

 8

 
DISTRICT IMPROVEMENT GOAL #2  
 
 Focus on Future School Needs – Establish a transparent process that helps identify 
and create a broader understanding of the short and long-term capital and 
building-related needs both within the district and at the municipal/town level.  
 
 
 
 

Original Strategies Outlined Status 
 

Form an inter-town and school district 
committee that will become the Future School 
Needs Committee. 

 
 
 

 
• School Capital & Space Planning 

Committee formed in early January  
• Includes representation from the School 

Committee, towns and administration 
• First meeting planned for February 25 

 
Arrange for a number of presentations from 
the firm completing the district’s Existing 
Conditions Study at both School Committee 
and other community-based meetings.  
 

• School Facilities Assessment Progress 
Presentation made on November 19, 
2015 

• Final Presentation Phase I made on 
February 4, 2016 
 

Establish a specific section on the district’s 
website that provides for the collection of 
information related to this area.  
 

• Section of website operational and 
found at 
http://www.abschools.org/district/sc
hool-capital-and-space-planning 
 

 
 
Reflections & Comments: 
 
This particular goal has ended up requiring far more additional time and 
attention than originally planned. This is in direct relationship to the fact that we 
are now progressing directly from Phase I into Phase II and beginning this work 
now as opposed to waiting until July, 2016 as originally anticipated. It is the most 
appropriate place to be for the district given the wide array of capital and 
building related needs that we have. However, gearing up for the second phase, 
including assembling groups, meeting with the consultants and administrative 
team etc. has all taken considerable time that was not anticipated back in 
September when these overall goals were originally planned. As a result, on 
balance, this goal is receiving the most amount of attention right now given the 
accelerated timeline that the district is on.  
 

 




























































